
 
 
 
Geneva Township 
Regular Meeting 
June 9, 2021 

 
Chairman Mills called the meeting to order at 9:00AM. 
 
Those present were Mr. Brown, Mr. Mills, Mr. Russell, Fiscal Officer Huff, Tod Young,  
Citizens: Bill Douglass, Herb Krihwan, Lisa Larbig 
 
Mr. Brown made the motion and a second by Mr. Russell approved minutes from the May 
Regular meeting.  All trustees voted in favor of the motion. 
 
Mr. Russell made the motion and a second by Mr. Brown. All trustees voted yes to, approve 
bills for $ 90, 398.45 covered by e‐payments E‐82‐E‐98 and Warrants 21575‐21615.    All 
trustees voted in favor of the motion. 
 
Hern Krihwan started the discussion stating that he previously complained about a mustang 
Sitting on the property and its still there and is an eye‐sore, and the tires are still on the 
property on Maple Avenue. At the end of Wheeler Creek Road, a house that has animals that 
are being neglected and has trash that is located in the right of way. The trustees will notify 
zoning and have Mr. Cerjan look into this matter. Bill Douglas asked if the short‐term rental 
monies was still in the budget and if there was any plans. Mr. Russell replied that they would 
like a public meeting with the Zoning Board and Board of Appeals and ask them of any 
concerns or ideas.  
Mr. Douglas presented pictures dated 05‐31‐2021 of the current situation of the creek on Lake 
Road and stated that you were unable to see the culvert pipe, it was completely submerged and 
not flowing. The trustees commented that they will call the County Engineers office to look at 
the culvert and the lake levels and get their opinion. 
 
Fire: Dale Arkenburg resigned as fire chief and his job position is currently posted. 
 
Zoning Report: Six permits were issued in May and Mr. Cerjan did check on the dumpster 
complaint at Driftwood. 
 
Road Department: Mr. Young stated the boom mower broke and was repaired. They had a pipe 
repair on New London Road and also had beaver activity on New London Road and had them 
removed. 
 
Fiscal Officer: Mrs. Huff submitted an estimate for line striping bill from the County Engineers 
Office for $12,788.77. A motion was made by Mr. Russell and  second by Mr. Brown to approve 
estimate for the line striping. All trustees voted aye. Mrs. Huff tendered resignation effective 
06‐30‐2021. A recommendation was made to appoint Tammy Caya as Administrative  
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
Assistant @22.00 per hour until 06‐30‐2021. Effective July 1, 2021 Tammy Caya will become 
fiscal officer at the same rate of pay and Shelley Huff will become Administrative Assistant at 
$22.00 per hour to help with training. A motion was made by Mr. Russell and a second by Mr. 
Brown to accept the resignation. All trustee voted aye. 
 
New Business: Serge Grenier sent an email (and cc the township) to CSX Transportation 
requesting that they repair or replace the 85 year old bridge on US Rt 20 due to safety issues. 
 
Committee: None 
 
Mr. Mills made the motion and a second by Mr. Brown, there being no further business, the 

meeting adjourned at 9:46am. All trustee voted aye. 

 

      _______________________________________ 

Fiscal Officer 

     


